
Middle School Newsletter
Friday 6th May 2022

Headteacher update

Welcome back to the third and final term of this academic year. We have a busy and exciting  term
ahead, including the Jubilee celebration. Our older pupils will shortly begin their external
examinations and are working hard in readiness for them. We have added an extra layer of external
counselling for pupils who wish to engage to work through the nerves, stress and anxieties of the
examinations ahead.  A huge thank you to our whole cluster of schools for bringing together over
200 pupils for two days of scientific exploitation here at Nantgwyn and Techniquest, the children
(and staff) had a fabulous time, true scientists in the making.

On Monday we will take a further step to post Covid normality, with removal of the need for Nant
pupils and staff to wear face coverings in communal areas. We will also move back to ‘in person’
assembly. We will still ensure good ventilation and encourage regular hand washing and where
possible encourage as much outdoor learning where possible. Covid isolation processes currently
remain unchanged and additional guidance for pupils who may contract Covid who will be
undertaking exams will update shortly.

As you will have seen from the letter sent on Thursday, Fixed Penalty Notice (FPNs) will also be
reintroduced from Monday.  These notices and fines can be issued for a variety of reasons including
unauthorised absence, lateness and failure to cooperate with school to improve attendance. The
best place for pupils to be is in school ensuring that they develop into the brilliant young people they
should. All day, everyday really does matter.

Just a quick reminder that our second  PTA car boot sale is happening this Sunday from 9.00 to 11.00
am, further details can be found on our school facebook page.Ysgol Nantgwyn - Home | Facebook

A small reminder that pupils are not allowed to wear hoodies or coats while in lessons. While we
wait for summer sunshine to appear they will still need to wear a base layer or bring an extra school
jumper, cardigan or blazer on cooler days, as windows remain open for ventilation purposes at key
points in lessons. Many thanks for your support with this.

Have a great weekend

Yours, as always

Kirsty Retallick

__________________________________________________________________________________
Head of School update
We have had a fantastic two weeks in Middle School which have included workshops from Hafan
Cymru, cricket workshops and an exciting Year 5 Discovery transition project which included a visit to
Techniquest, robotics sessions with Cardiff Metropolitan University and First Campus and a STEM
project with class teachers. Just a reminder that pupil work from this project can be viewed at our
Year 5 parent event on Saturday 7th May 10.00-11.30. Please email
tracey.mein@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk to book a place.

Over the next few weeks all year groups will receive information on reward trips for the summer
term. Year 6 pupils will receive information regarding transition events and ‘moving on up’
celebrations during the final half term. Sports Day will also take place for all Middle School year
groups.

I look forward to keeping you updated on the last productive term of the academic year.

https://www.facebook.com/nantgwyn/
mailto:tracey.mein@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk


Best wishes,

Miss T. Mein (Head of Middle School)
__________________________________________________________________________________
School Update

Uniform:
Pupils should wear full school uniform everyday and bring their PE kit to school to change. A list of
the Ysgol Nantgwyn school uniform can be found on the following link. Facial piercings and extreme
hair colours or styles are not permitted.

https://www.ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk/parents-and-pupils/school-uniform

PE Kit:
Pupils should now wear full school uniform and bring their PE kit to school to change. The PE
timetable for pupils is as follows:



Reading:

As always, reading remains a priority for all pupils in Middle School. There’s no question that literacy
is an essential element to a child’s development and opens the door to a brighter future. At Ysgol
Nantgwyn we are committed to developing fluent and confident readers.

Years 4, 5 and 6 Reading:

Pupils in Years 4 to 6 are still following the Reading Eggs programme and should be completing this 5
times a week for 20 minutes. Pupils will be set a weekly reading assignment by their class teacher to
complete. Please contact your child’s teacher if you need a reminder of your child’s login details.

Years 7 and 8 Reading:

All pupils in years 7 and 8 have log in details to the Accelerated Reader programme. Pupils should
aim to complete 30 minutes of reading, 3 times a week.
Please support your child at home with this and if you have any queries please email
Kirsty.lewis@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk or Kayleigh.stephens@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk

Homework:

All middle school pupils will be able to access their homework (Years 4 -8) and weekly spellings (Years
4-6) through the Google Classroom area. If pupils do not have their login details please email
help@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
__________________________________________________________________________________
Attendance

Congratulations to each of the pupils in the table below that have achieved 100% attendance for the
last week (Thursday - Thursday). We have also launched one of our attendance initiatives where
pupils receive a certificate via ParentMail for 100% attendance each week - try and collect them all!
__________________________________________________________________________________
Staff contact details:

Assistant Headteacher, Miss Tracey Mein tracey.mein@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
Deputy Head of School, Mr Aaron Cross aaron.cross@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
Deputy Head of School, Mr Daniel Stanton daniel.stanton@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
Raising Standards Leader, Ms Teresa Woodbridgeteresa.woodbridge@ysgolnantgwyn.co.uk
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